






Special Investigation assessing the implementation of old growth retention objectives in the forest sector, yet 

there is still no final reporting on actions taken to address the six recommendations. In response to four of the 

recommendations, in 2015 the Province initiated a review of old growth retention compliance, yet no results 

are available, although a methodology has been developed (2017) and initiation of at least one pilot has 

occurred. 

The lack of reporting to date combined with the complexities of the current OGMA model (i.e., spatial versus 

non-spatial; legal versus non-legal) has resulted in a system that lacks transparency and leaves the public 

uncertain as to whether or not the Province is adequately protecting old growth. In order to create the 

transparency required to gain public confidence on the Province's commitment to protected old growth, a less 

complex system for establishing protective measures must be developed, compliance reporting to the public is 

required on a regular basis, and effectiveness monitoring must be conducted. 

In closing, while balancing economic, conservation, and cultural values may seem like an appropriate goal (as 

stated in the background materials), harvest patterns indicate that economic values have been emphasized to 

date. A significant proportion of old growth forests in BC have been used to support economic initiatives and 

in some areas of the province, including the Cowichan Valley, nearly all of the old forests are gone. Careful 

consideration must be given as to how the remaining old forests are viewed. Cultural use, tourism, climate 

change mitigation, drought mitigation, wildlife habitat and the emotional, mental and spiritual health benefits 

of maintaining our old growth forests need to take precedence over declining economic values. 

We wish to thank you for carefully considering our comments in your review and are hopeful that our input, 

along with that of other British Columbians, will result in the implementation of meaningful and progressive 

change in Old Growth Management policies and strategies in British Columbia. Continuation of the status quo 

is unacceptable in terms of addressing the well being of our watersheds and the communities they support. 
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